

Mr. David Bush & Family 3007 N Lentz Rd Independence, MO 64058-3221

Re: An Update from Jeff and Mindy Bush

Dear Praying Friends and Supporters,

This last month has been one of emotional roller coasters. At the end of May, my family and I were able to return to Argentina to share some wonderful moments with the four churches and the Bible College. It was a time of mixed emotions as we were saddened to be leaving the country where we have served for 8 years, but also excited to see how God has been working among the churches and Bible College. Many have been saved since we have been on furlough, and it was exciting to see so many new faces in the churches. There are 35 Bible College students this year preparing for the ministry. All the churches and the Bible College are under the leadership of Bible College graduates in Argentina, and the Lord is greatly using them to continue on in His work!

I have been able to write or personally call most all of my supporting pastors about our ministry transition this past month. God has led us to a new ministry working as General Director of Vision Baptist Missions in Alpharetta, Georgia. We are thankful for what the Lord has allowed us to do up until this present moment and we are excited and believe God is placing us in a position to do even more for world evangelism. Our new responsibility will be to work alongside and encourage the present missionaries with Vision Baptist Missions, but at the same time we will be traveling and raising up a new generation of missionaries. We will be heavily involved in the Our Generation Training Center to teach and prepare future missionaries.

We want to ask your church to continue partnering with us as we continue pushing forward for world evangelism. We are so thankful for our supporting churches and we desire that with the same confidence that you have placed in us as we served in Argentina, that you would give us an opportunity to prove and see more fruit to your account. We believe that the Lord is not pulling us back but rather pushing us forward for another step for His glory.

Our lives and ministry are to serve - first our Savior and secondly the local churches and workers of God. If we can be of help preaching missions conferences, Christian school chapels, camps or just saying "thank you" for the many years your church has supported us, we would be honored to do so. At the end of the letter you will find attached my email address as well as cell phone number. Please feel free to contact us for any reason. Up until now we have received our support through Macedonia World Baptist Missions, but as of this month we will be receiving it through Vision Baptist Missions.

Vision Baptist Missions PO Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009

Here to Serve,

Jeff and Mindy Bush and family www.visionbaptistmissions.com 770-362-3795